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April  

5   East Hills Parent Association Meeting in the Parent 
   Center at 9:30 a.m. All are welcome. 

13 - 17  School Closed (Easter/Spring Break) 

May 

3    Staff Appreciation Breakfast 

7   Report Card Distribution 

19   8th Grade Farewell Dance (6-8:30 p.m.) 

29    School Closed (Memorial Day) 

June 

7   Last Day of School 

Important Snow Day Information 

There are four snow days built into the BASD calendar. After those 

days have been used, scheduled holidays will be converted to regu-

lar days of instruction according to the district calendar. Find that cal-

endar and other information about snow days, make-up days and the 

decision making process at the following links: 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦōŜǘƘΦƪмнΦǇŀΦǳǎκ5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘκ/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊκǇŘŦκ.!{5ψмс-

мтψ/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΦǇŘŦ  

https://www.beth.k12.pa.us/District/Weather/   

https://www.beth.k12.pa.us/District/Calendar/pdf/BASD_16-17_Calendar.pdf
https://www.beth.k12.pa.us/District/Calendar/pdf/BASD_16-17_Calendar.pdf
https://www.beth.k12.pa.us/District/Calendar/pdf/BASD_16-17_Calendar.pdf
https://www.beth.k12.pa.us/District/Weather/


THINK SPRING 

Weôve all been talking about the mild winter, but we can officially say Spring has sprung!  
The Parent Association and our volunteers were once again busy this winter.  Thanks to a 

successful Charger Challenge, the 6th and 7th grade teams received money they have been 

using for classroom activities/purchases, field trips, team t-shirts, grade level lunches, and 
more.  The Parent Association is once again paying for the 8th grade field day lunch. This 

school year, all of the Encore classes received money to purchase equipment and supplies 

for their classrooms.  Every child in our school will benefit from these purchases!  Our big-
gest purchase was a kiln and clay for the Art Department.  We could not have done any of 

these things if it werenôt for your support of the Charger Challenge and your kids fundraising 

for EHPAs ONLY fundraiser of the year. 

The Parent Association served ice cream to the classes with 100% participation at the 

Charger Challenge.  Our hospitality volunteers, led by Christine Charboneau, continued to 
provide delicious treats for students who attended SIX school dances.  We will be serving 

breakfast to the East Hillsô staff on May 3rd in honor of Staff Appreciation Week.   

The Spring Book Fair went off without a hitch.  We always worry about spring snow storms. 

Thank you to all of our volunteers who helped our school earn almost $2,100 in Scholastic 

dollars.  Thank to Lilly Gaydos and Diane Mitchell for organizing and running our two book 
fairs.  

We would love to see more parents come to the monthly meetings. Mr. Horvath provides 
lots of useful information that your kids donôt tell you about.  We also have guest speakers 

that come.  Some of our guests have included Dr. Roy, Superintendent of Schools; Ms. 

Leeson, Asst. Principal at Freedom, who discussed course selections and schedules at 
FHS; students who run the BASD miniTHON; Mrs. Bachman who talked about the E-School 

Plus/Home Access Center, and East Hills Guidance Counselors. 

The election of officers will take place at our April 5th meeting.  Here is the slate of officers. 

President ï Debra Suleiman 
Vice President ï Leah Hirshbeck 
Secretary ï Alison Piripavel 
Treasurer ï Lisa Kemp 
Membership  Coordinator ï Lilly Gaydos 
 
Thank you Pam Marokovits, Nikki Testa, and Joanne Endrick for volunteering to be our 
nominating committee. 
 
Our Bylaw Committee, whose members are Wendy Simpson, Robin Hojnoski and Carmela 
Swenor, helped revise the EHPA Bylaws which will be voted on at the April 5th meeting. We 
thank them for their efforts.  
 
The Parent Association will set up a table at the 5th grade orientation on May 16th.  In May 
we will be selling tickets to the 8th grade Farewell Dance during lunch.  The PA will provide 
cake, drinks and other treats at the June 5th Academic Awards Ceremony.  Parents of chil-
dren who will be receiving an award will receive an invitation from administration with more 
details.   
 
As always, our meeting dates, minutes, and newsletters are posted to the website. 

Sincerely, 

Marie Brown, EHPA President  



YŜŜǇ ƛƴ ¢ƻǳŎƘ 

 

 

.ƻŀǊŘ aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ -   aŀǊƛŜ .Ǌƻǿƴ 

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ -  5ŜōǊŀ {ǳƭŜƛƳŀƴ 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ -   [ƛǎŀ YŜƳǇ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ -   aŀǊȅ tŀǘ DŜǊǊŀ 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ -   WǳƭƛŜ {ŀōŀǝƴƻ 

/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ /ƘŀƛǊǎ 

IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ -   /ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜ /ƘŀǊōƻƴŜŀǳ 

.ƻƻƪ CŀƛǊ -   [ƛƭƭȅ DŀȅŘƻǎ 

   5ƛŀƴŜ aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭ 

t!/ wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜǎ -     tŀƳ aŀǊŀƪƻǾƛǘǎ  

     WƻŀƴƴŜ 9ƴŘǊƛŎƪ   

     WŜƴ ²ƻƻƭƭŜȅ  

   wƻōƛƴ IƻƧƴƻǎƪƛ  

 

tŀǊŜƴǘ /ŜƴǘŜǊκbŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ - {ƻƳŀ wƻȅ  
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Please visit the East Hills 

Parent Association link from 
the East Hills website for news, 
meeting dates and much more! 

ƘǧǇΥκκōŀǎŘǿǇǿŜōΦōŜǘƘΦƪмнΦǇŀΦǳǎκ

ŜŀǎǘƘƛƭƭǎκǇŀǊŜƴǘ-ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴκ 

mailto:ContactEHPA@Yahoo.com
http://www.facebook.com/EastHillsmsbasd
http://basdwpweb.beth.k12.pa.us/easthills/parent-association/
http://basdwpweb.beth.k12.pa.us/easthills/parent-association/


Freedom High School  
PTO Board Openings  

for 2017-2018 School Year 
 

 
The Freedom High School Parent Teacher Organization (FHSPTO) Executive 
Board consists of a president, vice president, membership, secretary, and treasur-
er. Our mission is to promote the education of the students; to encourage parent 
and public involvement in the school; and to promote communication between ad-
ministration, teachers and parents. 
 
On May 16th, we will have an election for the executive board positions for the 
2017-2018 school year. If you are interested in running for an executive board 
position, would like to nominate someone, or would like more information about 
each position, please send an email to Nancy Murphy at tomandnancy@rcn.com.  
 
FHSPTO maintains the Giant A+ and ShopRite rewards programs which pay for 
technology and other purchases for FHS. We have several evening meetings a 
year with Principal Mr. LaPorta and guest speakers including guidance, Dr. Roy, 
and the school board president. Please consider joining our FHS PTO Board.  
 
Thank you, 
Nancy Murphy, FHSPTO President 

mailto:tomandnancy@rcn.com


Help Wanted:   
HOSPITALITY CHAIRPERSON 

 
A sincere thank you to Christine Charboneau who did a fantastic job running the Hos-
pitality Committee for the last three years.  She is ready to pass the baton so if you 
would like to volunteer for this position, please contact me. 
 
The positionsô responsibilities include: 
 
¶ Emailing parents with requests to donate treats for 6 school dances a year.  You 
will be provided with names and contact information for the parents who have 
signed up for this. 

 
¶ Organize and run the Staff Appreciation breakfast held in May.  You will have a 
group of other dedicated parents willing to help set up, clean up and provide deli-
cious food to our staff. 

 
¶ Organize and run the Academic Awards Ceremony reception in June.  You will re-
ceive detailed written instructions that include room set up as well as food and bev-
erage items to purchase.  It is a simple menu that includes cake, chips, fruit and 
cold beverages.  

 
The person who volunteers for this committee chair position will receive a detailed 
packet outlining the responsibilities.  If you would like to see a copy to help you make a 
decision, please let me know.  This job is done from the comforts of your own home 
and does not require you to attend the monthly EHPA meetings. 
 
If no one fills this position, the student organizations that benefit from the monies 
raised at the school dances will have to purchase their own treats to sell at the dances 
which will cut into their profits.  In addition, the teachers will not be honored with a 
breakfast during National Teacher Appreciation Week which has been a tradition at 
East Hills for a very long time.  Students and parents alike look forward to celebrating 
student accomplishments after the Awards Ceremony with some light snacks so letôs 
keep these events alive at East Hills. 
 
Feel free to reach out to Christine Charboneau who can answer any questions for you.  
I hope to hear from you soon saying you can help! 
 
Thanks, 
Marie Brown, fivebrowns@rcn.com 

mailto:fivebrowns@rcn.com


 

February was focused on social and emotional guidance services. Student mental 
health is an important issue and the district is using a tiered approach to address 
student needs. Examples of some of the types of services provided include Child 
Study Teams, Student Assistance Programs, a Multi-Tiered System of Support 
(MTSS), which addresses a number of factors at a systems level that contribute to 
student mental health, and Restorative Practices, which occurs at the secondary lev-
el. There has been increasing attention to Trauma-Informed Practices and the dis-
trict is further exploring the existing research to see how best to incorporate that ap-
proach into existing services. Overall, results and feedback from the social and emo-
tional guidance services are positive, including increased graduation rates, de-
creased drop out rates, and increased student engagement. The district is also com-
mitted to ensuring that guidance counselors and teachers have necessary training. 
In addition to the services provided by the school district, there are a number of com-
munity agencies that the district partners with to ensure that student needs are met. 

Other district updates included positive results from the increased focus on early lit-
eracy with more students on track to be proficient readers in 3

rd
 grade. It was also 

noted that there is a community initiative supporting the focus on reading proficiency 
for all kids by third grade that may serve as a resource for summer reading pro-
grams, etc. Dr. Roy also stressed the importance of parent advocacy particularly 
with regard to funding issues at the state and federal level that will affect public 
school budgets.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to everyone at East Hills Middle School who purchased books and made 
the Spring Book Fair a success. As a result, our school will receive over $2,100.00 in 
Scholastic Dollars to spend on books and/or educational items for the school.  
 
Once again we had a Free Book Contest and a Poster Contest. During the Book Fair, 
a student from each class won a free book of their choice and other students had the 
opportunity to win a free poster. Overall we gave away close to $400 in books to stu-
dents. We were even able to fill some of the teacher wish lists. We provided them 
with almost $200 in books to use in their classrooms. 
A special THANK YOU to all of the great moms for volunteering their time to help at 
the Book Fair. We couldn't do it without you!  
 
Lilly Gaydos 
Diane Mitchell 
 
Book Fair Chairs 



BASD's miniTHON 

Save the date: March 25, 2017 

BASD's miniTHON is a 12-hour dance marathon sponsored by Freedom & 

Liberty High School students. Their goal is to raise money for children with 
pediatric cancer through the Four Diamondôs Fund. This year's mini THON 

will be held on Saturday, March 25, 2017 at Liberty High School. The com-
munity is invited to provide monetary donations to the cause and are 
strongly encouraged to stop by the Liberty HS gym to support the high 

school dancers. 

 

Please see the BASD website for more information regarding this event as 
well as other mini-THON events that take place throughout the year. You 
can also follow them on Twitter and Facebook. 

 

 

Annual Staff Appreciation Breakfast 

The Staff Appreciation Breakfast is coming up on Wednesday, 
May 3rd. We are in need of warming trays to serve warm break-
fast. If you can help, please let me know: pennoak@msn.com. 

Thank you for all of your donations this school year! 

Christine Charboneau 
Hospitality  
pennoak@msn.com  

mailto:pennoak@msn.com


 

 The Charger CHANNEL News  

Mr. Horvath started an exciting new venture at East Hills: The Charger Channel 
News program. Team Cruise in 8th grade took over the production with the assis-
tance of the phenomenal tech expertise of Mrs. Collazo. Team Cruise works with Ms. 
Rodriguez to gather the news and write the script. A student producer/director takes 
the script and makes decisions regarding the filming of the program on a weekly ba-
sis. East Hills news and updates are collected on Monday and Tuesday; the script is 
written on Wednesday; it is handed over to the rotating anchors and sportscasters 
late Wednesday to practice; finally, filming is completed by student videographers on 
Thursday mornings. Mrs. Collazo takes the film and edits the scenes, including ex-
tras that special news correspondents from Team Cruise work on throughout the 
week. Those interviews with staff and students and commercials for events are add-
ed to the program.  

A new feature Team Cruise is currently working on is The Katie Cat program featur-
ing Katie Marakovits interviewing special guests (East Hills students and staff) who 
have interesting talents to share with our East Hills community. Another addition to 
the program that is "in the works" will feature teams and clubs that make up our East 
Hills family. 

The Charger Channel News is on the East Hills website on Friday afternoons. Previ-
ous episodes are archived.   

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛōŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9Ia{ /ƘŀǊƎŜǊ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭ ƻƴ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜΣ ōȅ ŎƭƛŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ 

ōŜƭƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŎƭƛŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŘ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛōŜ ōǳǧƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƘŀǊƎŜǊ /ƘŀƴƴŜƭ ƛǎ ǳǇŘŀǘπ

ŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ƴŜǿǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ 
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ƪƴƻǿΣ Ǝƻ ŎƭƛŎƪ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛƴƪ ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦȅƻǳǘǳōŜΦŎƻƳκŎκ9ŀǎǘIƛƭƭǎ/ƘŀǊƎŜǊ/ƘŀƴƴŜƭ ŀƴŘ 
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http://www.youtube.com/c/EastHillsChargerChannel


National History Day 
 

Each year, more than half a million students, encouraged by thousands of teachers 
nationwide participate in the National History Day contest. Students choose historical 
topics related to a theme and conduct extensive primary and secondary research 
through libraries, archives, museums, oral history interviews and historic sites. After 
analyzing and interpreting their sources and drawing conclusions about their topicsô 
significance in history, students present their work in original papers, websites, exhib-
its, performances and documentaries. These products are entered into competitions 
in the spring at local, state and national levels where they are evaluated by profes-
sional historians and educators. This yearôs theme was, ñTaking a Stand in Histo-
ry.ò  
 
Four students in the eighth grade seminar program under the direction of Mrs. 

McDonald participated in the NHD contest this year. The topics selected by East Hills 
students included: ñRise of the Repeal: Taking a Stand Against Prohibition,ò a 

group performance by Katie Marakovits and Evelyn Carpenter that took first place. In 
second place was a documentary by Ari Braun and Jewel Levy entitled, ñTaking a 
Stand in the Town that Built America: The Bethlehem Steel Strike of 1910. The 

competition took place on March 4th at Jim Thorpe High School. 

The winning entries will continue on to the state level competition held at Carlisle 
High School on Friday, May 5th and Saturday, May 6th. Congratulations NHD 

participants!  



2017 8th Grade Farewell  

SUNSET LUAU 

 

This exciting and fun semi-formal night to celebrate 
our 8

th
 graders will be on Friday, May 19th from 6-

8:30 pm. Tickets cost $8.00 and will be available 
for purchase during lunch the week before the dance. 
Students will enjoy an evening of music, food, and 
friends. 

 

We are looking for parent volunteers to: 

¶ Sell dance tickets during lunch 

¶ Assist in dance set-up 

¶ Assist in dance clean-up 

¶ Donate lemonade mix and iced tea mix 

 

Any questions can be directed to Ms. Merrill. 

Email ï amerrill@basdschools.org 

Science Fun Night 

 

East Hills Middle School will host the fifth annual SCIENCE FUN 
NIGHT (SFN) on April 7th from 5:30 - 8:30 PM. SFN is a free, 

family-oriented event open to all members of the community.   

See live animals, make slime, learn to code with ozobots, explore 
forensics with the Bethlehem Police Department, sample ice 

cream made with the famous liquid nitrogen, and much 
more.  Light refreshments will be available for purchase.  

For more information, please contact Tom Tancin 

at ttancin@basdschools.org.  

mailto:amerrill@basdschools.org
mailto:ttancin@basdschools.org


 Report from Mr. Quelet, Mrs. Dutt and Mrs. Collazo: 

¶ Charger Records, our East Hills student-run record company, has 

been officially launched. We are looking for students who want to be the 
next future songwriters and performers!  

¶ The students went on a field trip to Moravian College March 2nd to tour 

the college's recording facilities and to hear a lecture by Professor Sean 

O'Boyle, a world famous composer who runs their recording program.  

¶ Charger Records meets every Thursday to write and record songs. We 

wish to express our appreciation to the Bethlehem Area Education Foun-
dation and the Allison Perno Memorial Foundation for donations in sup-

port of this program. 

¶ Our second annual Cabaret Talent Show will be 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. on May 
5. We encourage every East Hills student who wishes to share their tal-

ent to fill out an application form. It promises to be another exciting Caba-
ret! The Cabaret will be held in the East Hills Auditorium. 

¶ The All-City Choral Concert is 7 p.m. March 30 at Northeast Middle 

School. Tickets for $5 each will be sold at the door only. 

¶ The East Hills MS Art Show & Spring Choral and Guitar Ensemble con-
cert is May 10. The Art Show is from 6-8 p.m. The Choral and Guitar 

Concert begins at 7 p.m. in our Auditorium. 

 


